
Annual Town Officer’s Meeting 

Town Clerk’s Office 

Monday, January 12, 2015 

 

Attendees: 

Selectmen: Fred Saar, Gary Allard, Brent Beck 

School Directors: Rob Begin 

Listers: Ed Allen, Marcia Martel, Howard Remick 

Clerk: Joanne Jurentkuff 

Asst. Clerk: Jessy Pelow 

Justice of the Peace/BCA: Dave Morrison 

Road Foremman: Lisle Houghton 

Fire Department:  Bill Willis, Kevin Fontecha, Jeff Gingue 

Library: Hannah Fenoff 

 

Gary opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Library: The library has had a smooth and quiet year. They presented their request for their 

appropriation to the Selectboard.  

Fire Department: After serving for 30 years, Bill Vinton retired. Jeff reported that the fire department 

has a slight increase in their budget because of the increase in the following areas:  grant maintenance 

fund, heating oil and purchasing fund.  

School: Rob Begin reported that the school hired on a new principal, Kelly Brooks. She is very good with 

the kids, staff and aware of the needs in all areas.  He reported that he suspects the school budget will 

be .46% increase from last year, but will be finalized at the next school board meeting January 19, 2015. 

Listers:  The Listers presented the Selectboard with an example of the proposed new tax maps.  As 

revisions are made to the Grand List it will update the maps at the same time. Bill Willis said to make 

sure sub-divisions are also updated.  

Selectboard: Gary reported that the town had a quiet year. They did hire a new Zoning Administrator, 

Chris Brimmer.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Jessy Pelow 

Assistant Town Clerk  

 

 


